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Head of School – Mr S. Mills

Thursday 10th January 2019
Dear Parents/Carers, 
I hope you had a lovely Christmas and Happy New Year to you all!
As with every new term, I would like to update you on a few things and remind you of some of our policies and procedures at Bellfield.

· To improve our communication with you, we now have a ‘Communication Notice Board’ on the playground, situated on the wall between the nursery gates and the key stage 1 entrance.  You will find key information about clubs, visits and events on here.
· Bellfield has a strict no jewellery policy.  If children arrive at school with earrings in, we will ring parents/carers to come in and remove them.  If piercings are recent, please use ‘spacers’.  If children are wearing earrings, we will not allow them to go out at playtimes, lunchtimes or take part in P.E. sessions due to health and safety reasons.

· Recently, there has been a news article where a school not so far away had an intruder on their site.  All schools are expected to have a ‘Lockdown Procedure’ in case of such events.  Like a fire drill, schools should have a practice ‘Lockdown’ so that children and staff are clear about what to do in the event of this happening.  As such, this half-term, we will be having a ‘Lockdown Drill’ in school.  This can be quite daunting for children, especially our younger children, as it will involve locking all doors and shutters and children being completely silent in the room and away from any doors and windows.  I have published the full procedure on our website under ‘School Policies’.  Should you require a hard copy or have any questions/queries, please contact the school office.
· All term-time holiday requests are ‘unauthorised’.  If you believe ‘exceptional circumstances’ should apply, you need to clearly detail this on the holiday request form.  Supporting evidence will be required i.e. letter from employer, letter from GP etc. and will be considered on a case-by-case basis.  Where a holiday results in the child’s attendance falling below 90%, the school will refer the case to the Local Authority and the parent/carer may be issued a penalty notice. 

· Our attendance target for the year is 97%.  So far this academic year (since September), we have lost 117 days due to term-time holidays.
· We are in the process of reviewing our homework policy based on some of the feedback you provided.  We will update you once this has been finalised.
· One of our top priorities at Bellfield is to ensure your child is safe.  From feedback on ‘Parent View’, completed during our Ofsted visit, we had some responses where parents said their child does not feel safe at school.  Can I please ask that if ever this is the case that you speak to a staff member as soon as possible so that we can address the issue.  We never want any child in our school feeling unsafe.

Remember, we are here to work with you.  Our children are able to flourish because of the strong partnership that we have and we want this to continue.  If you have any concerns about our school, please inform us – if we do not know about it, we are unable to do anything about it.

The report from our recent Ofsted visit will be published shortly and as soon as it is, copies will be sent out to parents.  You deserve to have an outstanding school in your community and our children deserve to attend an outstanding school so please get behind us in our drive to be the best that we can be!  We welcome any suggestions you have and hope that you can see that some of the changes we have made, have been as a result of your suggestions.
Thank you for your continued support and I look forward to the exciting things planned for this term!
Yours Sincerely,
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Mr S. Mills

Head of School
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